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given the option to have try for a VBAC even though I was less than 18 month between labours. I felt supported, 
I felt like I had the best coach on my side, I felt human. If I had had another pregnancy as the first I would have 
lost all faith in  Hospital. 

 

Through out my pregnancy I was always given options and provided with any additional resources I may need. I 
said from the starts I don’t mind how this baby enters the world so long as I am not induced. That was my only 
criteria, and this was due to pregnancy number one. I felt like I had wasted my energy and could not have provided 
any more to bring B1 in to this world safely. B2 arrived by elective caesarean with my MGP Midwife by my side. 
The experience was sensational and luckily far outweighed the disappointment of my first labour. If my labours 
were in reverse I would definitely have felt traumatised knowing what I do now. 

 

Sadly, the flip side of MGP is that it also made me feel guilty. I felt guilty that I had made this excusive club that 
no one seems to be able to get in to. It was traumatising to know most women did not get the attention and care 
they deserved unless they paid for it. 

 

I can not thank the MGP enough for providing me with the care they did for my second pregnancy. Please make 
this the standard of care for pregnant women in the public system. 




